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consultation is required under Section 7 
of the Endangered Species Act. 
Likewise, the NRC staff has determined 
that the proposed action does not have 
the potential to cause effects on historic 
properties even if they were present. 
The identified LANL waste is being 
stored in the FWF, the bottom of which 
is more than 100 feet below grade, and 
no ground disturbing activities are 
associated with the proposed action. 
Therefore, no consultation is required 
under Section 106 of the National 
Historic Preservation Act. 

III. Finding of No Significant Impact 

The NRC has reviewed WCS’s July 18, 
2014, request to amend the 2009 Order. 
The NRC has found that effluent 
releases and potential radiological doses 
to the public are not anticipated to 
change as a result of this action and that 
occupational exposures are expected to 
remain within regulatory limits and as 
low as reasonably achievable. On the 
basis of the environmental assessment, 
the NRC concludes that the proposed 
action did not have a significant effect 
on the quality of the human 
environment. Accordingly, the NRC has 
determined not to prepare an 
environmental impact statement for the 
proposed action. 

Dated at Rockville, Maryland, this 30th day 
of October 2014. 

For the Nuclear Regulatory Commission. 
Marissa Bailey, 
Director, Division of Fuel Cycle Safety, 
Safeguards and Environmental Review, Office 
of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards. 
[FR Doc. 2014–26415 Filed 11–5–14; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 7590–01–P 

PRESIDIO TRUST 

Notice of Public Meeting of Presidio 
Institute Advisory Council 

AGENCY: The Presidio Trust. 
ACTION: Notice of public meeting of 
Presidio Institute Advisory Council. 

SUMMARY: Pursuant to the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act, as amended (5 
U.S.C. Appendix 2), notice is hereby 
given that a public meeting of the 
Presidio Institute Advisory Council 
(Council) will be held from 2:00 p.m. to 
4:30 p.m. on Friday, December 12, 2014. 
The meeting is open to the public, and 
oral public comment will be received at 
the meeting. The Council was formed to 
advise the Executive Director of the 
Presidio Trust (Trust) on matters 
pertaining to the rehabilitation and 
reuse of Fort Winfield Scott as a new 

national center focused on service and 
leadership development. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Trust’s Executive Director, in 
consultation with the Chair of the Board 
of Directors, has determined that the 
Council is in the public interest and 
supports the Trust in performing its 
duties and responsibilities under the 
Presidio Trust Act, 16 U.S.C. 460bb 
appendix. 

The Council will advise on the 
establishment of a new national center 
(Presidio Institute) focused on service 
and leadership development, with 
specific emphasis on: (a) Assessing the 
role and key opportunities of a national 
center dedicated to service and 
leadership at Fort Scott in the Presidio 
of San Francisco; (b) providing 
recommendations related to the Presidio 
Institute’s programmatic goals, target 
audiences, content, implementation and 
evaluation; (c) providing guidance on a 
phased development approach that 
leverages a combination of funding 
sources including philanthropy; and (d) 
making recommendations on how to 
structure the Presidio Institute’s 
business model to best achieve the 
Presidio Institute’s mission and ensure 
long-term financial self-sufficiency. 

Meeting Agenda: This meeting of the 
Council will feature a business strategy 
presentation and Council discussion. 
Staff members will provide updates on 
Presidio Institute programs. The period 
from 4:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. will be 
reserved for public comments. 

Public Comment: Individuals who 
would like to offer comments are 
invited to sign-up at the meeting and 
speaking times will be assigned on a 
first-come, first-served basis. Written 
comments may be submitted on cards 
that will be provided at the meeting, via 
mail to Aimee Vincent, Presidio 
Institute, 1201 Ralston Avenue, San 
Francisco, CA 94129–0052, or via email 
to institute@presidiotrust.gov. If 
individuals submitting written 
comments request that their address or 
other contact information be withheld 
from public disclosure, it will be 
honored to the extent allowable by law. 
Such requests must be stated 
prominently at the beginning of the 
comments. The Trust will make 
available for public inspection all 
submissions from organizations or 
businesses and from persons identifying 
themselves as representatives or 
officials of organizations and 
businesses. 

Time: The meeting will be held from 
2:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. on Friday, 
December 12, 2014. 

Location: The meeting will be held at 
the Presidio Institute, Building 1202 
Ralston Avenue, San Francisco, CA 
94129. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Additional information is available 
online at http://www.presidio.gov/
explore/Pages/fort-scott-council.aspx. 

Dated: October 30, 2014. 
Karen A. Cook, 
General Counsel. 
[FR Doc. 2014–26367 Filed 11–5–14; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4310–4R–P 

RAILROAD RETIREMENT BOARD 

Proposed Collection; Comment 
Request 

Summary: In accordance with the 
requirement of Section 3506 (c)(2)(A) of 
the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
which provides opportunity for public 
comment on new or revised data 
collections, the Railroad Retirement 
Board (RRB) will publish periodic 
summaries of proposed data collections. 

Comments are invited on: (a) Whether 
the proposed information collection is 
necessary for the proper performance of 
the functions of the agency, including 
whether the information has practical 
utility; (b) the accuracy of the RRB’s 
estimate of the burden of the collection 
of the information; (c) ways to enhance 
the quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information to be collected; and (d) 
ways to minimize the burden related to 
the collection of information on 
respondents, including the use of 
automated collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology. 

1. Title and purpose of information 
collection: Application for Benefits Due 
But Unpaid at Death; OMB 3220–0055. 

Under Section 2(g) of the Railroad 
Unemployment Insurance Act, benefits 
that accrued but were not paid because 
of the death of the employee shall be 
paid to the same individual(s) to whom 
benefits are payable under Section 
6(a)(1) of the Railroad Retirement Act. 
The provisions relating to the payment 
of such benefits are prescribed in 20 
CFR 325.5 and 20 CFR 335.5. 

The RRB provides Form UI–63, 
Application for Benefits Due But 
Unpaid at Death, to those applying for 
the accrued sickness or unemployment 
benefits unpaid at the death of the 
employee and for obtaining the 
information needed to identify the 
proper payee. One response is requested 
of each respondent. Completion is 
required to obtain a benefit. The RRB 
proposes no changes to Form UI–63. 
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